My dear Stephen,

First of all we both congratulate you heartily on your long deferred opportunity of being Secretary of State. May you long enjoy this most trusted position and in the hope that, in the near future, you will still advance higher. We rejoice in the good news.

Two interesting letters from you are now lying in front of me - your one dated Oct 18th, which I received in Paris, and the second of November 3rd. I am sure you will be surprised not yet to have heard from me, as it is not my usual way to keep my friends waiting so long, or that I wish to reciprocate for your long eilence.

After a very busy time in Paris. I returned home with a very bad cold and was confined to bed where I had to stop for a time all my work. Since my recovery I have had to finish the portrait of the pretty Princess Alice of Athlone, sister-in-law to our Queen here. Now I am painting the Home Secretary, Sir William Joynson-Hicks and many other interesting people. Owing to my illness and long absence so much has accumulated, as I was away with Lucy more than two months.

At present we are preparing for a dinner-party and reception which we are giving in honour of an old friend of mine, Marshall Lyautey of France, the dinner will be a most interesting one, as amongs others there will be Sir Austen and Ledy Chamberlain.

In Paris, amongst others, I painted a picture of the Salle de l'Horloge, where the Kellogg Peace Pact was

signed, which picture will be placed by President Coolidge permanently at White House.

When our party is over we have to begin to make preparations for our most interesting journey to Egypt, to which se are both very much looking forward, as I told you I have been invited to paint two large portraits of King Fuad. Our days in Cairo will certainly be very attractive and after I have finished the portraits we intend to remain five or six weeks longer for a rest and to do some studies for my own pleasure of the Nile and Egypt. We leave on January 4th and shall return only by the end of March.

We have had here both the Scitovekys and enjoyed their company very much.

I am so pleased to hear that the Regent consented to have his portraits shown and also the Prime Minister.

The Paris Exhibition is still uncertain, but my exhibition here in London will open on May 15th for six weeks.

It will be an unusual exhibition in commemoration of my 60th birthday.

I am still looking forward to receive the two coloured reproductions dedicated by the Regent and Prime Minister. I hope they will arrive here, at least for a Christmas present.

were both exhibited in Scandanavian States. It is strange that none of the officials who have arranged these exhibitions, have never found it necessary to send me any intimation about them.

So my adversary has been appointed Professor - I have not done this to be thanked - which I do not accept from

that noble gentleman!

My picture of the Gardist has, at last arrived - scratched all over - I cannot understand how it was not cut into a dozen pieces as, most stupidly, the picture was sent with its heavy glass and arrived broken in many bits. I am going to touch it up and am pleased to have it here.

Have you heard how far the selling of the coloured copies of the Regent and Count Bethlen succeeded?

I am so pleased you and your family were present to congratulate Rakosi and it is a great consolation to me to have made use of his presence in London and to have done that portrait sketch of him, which I hope they will exhibit next time in Budapest.

Have you lately seen Martzie?

I do not want to keep you longer to-day. Lucy and myself are sending to your dear family our very best wishes and kindest regards.

Looking forward bo hearing from you,

Believe me, dear Friend,

Always yours very affectionately,

A Son Excellence, Dr. Stephen de Barczy, Var. Uri- Utza 64, BUDAPEST.